
 
 IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

   June 
  29th ð Last day term 2 ð Dress up day ð gold coin donation.  2.30pm dismissal  
  July 
  16th ð Beginning Term 3 
  17th ð Parent Teacher Interviews ð 4.00pm-5.00pm 
  18th ð School Library Bus & Parent Teacher Interviews ð 4.00pm-7.00pm 
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(Appropriate after the sub-zero temperature this morning.) 

mailto:avenel.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.facebook.com/Avenelprimary


  
  

 
School Council Summary ð June Meeting 
Last week our School Council held its June meeting. Some of the major topics of discussion and decision included: the continued 
development of our grounds, final preparations for the construction of our basketball court shelter and the establishment of a 
Building Fund and a Library Fund. These funds will allow businesses and individuals to make fully tax-deductible contributions to 
our school and are part of our vision of providing students with the most well-resourced school we can possibly achieve. I would 
like to offer my thanks to our school councillors for what has been a very productive half-year to date.  
 
Community Veggie Garden 
Over the remainder of the year, we will be partnering with the Avenel Action Group to redesign and overhaul our veggie garden. 
Our overall goal is to create a "community garden" that will provide opportunities for the different generations within the community 
to come together around a shared loved of gardening and horticulture. This is a very exciting project for our school and a great 
opportunity to reach out into the community to promote learning for our students. Many thanks to the Avenel Action Group for their 
active support of this great project.  
 
School Performances 
Over the last number of years, we have staged a number of evening theatre and dances performances which have been very 
popular amongst our community. In Term 3, we will once again be providing a number of opportunities for our community to ñcome 
back to school.ò Science Week runs from August 20th to August 24th and during this week we will be running a number of 
community engagement sessions. These will include a parent and student engineering challenge (along the lines of our spaghetti 
bridge challenge from last year), student learning expos where students can demonstrate what they have been learning and an 
evening performance. This should make for a great week and we will provide more information closer to the events.  
 
Curriculum Focus ðAvenel Primary School Science Program: 
During Term 2, Mrs. Ivey (our Science teacher) has been examining magnetism with our Grade 3/4 students and electricity with 
our Grade 5/6 students. Our students have been highly engaged in this hands-on learning. We are one of the few primary schools 
with a science specialist teacher and I have loved observing the growth in students' vocabulary, conceptual knowledge and the 
pure joy of discovery and wonder that science can inspire. In Terms 3 and 4, students will be focusing on understanding chemical 
science and the many experiments they will undertake is sure to keep the excitement high.   
 
New Downball Courts 
Yesterday we had our downball courts relined and also had additional downball courts and hopscotch grids painted. The crisp 
white lines are certainly a hit amongst our students and in Term 3 we will be adding further line-markings to our school, based on 
the suggestions provided to us by our students. It has been pointed out to me that the hopscotch grids have a red, white and blue 
colour scheme; as a Bulldogs supporter, I can assure you that this is merely a case of a happy coincidence! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



End of Term Career Day 
Our school is certainly abuzz with talk about the costumes of choice for our end of term ñcareer day dress up.ò The medical field 
seems to be taking an early lead in the popularity stakes, with many students mentioning that they will be dressing up as either 
doctors, nurses or vets. Students will also have the opportunity to order an end of term lunch which will be served by our Junior 
School Councillors. Money raised through the gold coin donation will go towards buying equipment and supplies for a ñlunchtime 
clubsò initiative which is going to be set up by our Junior School Councillors.  
 
Student Reports: 
Finally, a reminder that student reports will be sent home on Thursday, June 28th. Reports will be available published through the 
Compass parent portal in addition to the traditional hard copy format. As a school, our teachers invest a lot of time and energy into 
writing personalised reports and I would like to thank them for their efforts over the last number of weeks.  
 
 
All the best, 
Neil 

  

SCHOOL COUNCILLOR PROFILE 
 

Sarah Ternes 
This is my second year at Avenel Primary School, and my first year on School Council. After finishing 
Year 12, I spent 12 months living and working at a boarding school in England where it was confirmed that 
I wanted to study to be a primary teacher. I moved to Melbourne to complete my degree and then I spent 
the next 5 years working at Ivanhoe Girlsô Grammar School. While still living in Melbourne, I became 
involved in the Euroa Football Netball Club and spent my weekends travelling to the area to be one of 
their playing coaches. I relocated to Euroa at the end of 2016 to join my partner, Travis. I am currently the 
Prep teacher at Avenel Primary and enjoy every minute of it. I am passionate about early years education 
and I love seeing the smiles that appear when new discoveries are made!  As a member of the School 

Council this year, I hope to further my engagement with the local community and to offer suggestions and ideas to keep 
developing this great school.  

 
OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO  KNOW é. 

 
FOUND- in the playground ï a fob watch.  If it belongs to you please claim it from the office.  

 
PIE WARMER ð Could parents please send lunch items for the pie warmer defrosted and wrapped in foil.  This will 
save teachers having to defrost items so that they are heated sufficiently by lunch at 11.00am.  Thank you. 
 

GR 5-6 CAMP PAYMENTS - A reminder to those who have outstanding payments for the Gr 5-6 camp these are due by the end of the 
Term.  Thank you.  
 
PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS ï Donôt forget to book your parent-teacher interview for either Tuesday 17th  between 4.00 & 
5.00pm or Wednesday 18th between 4.00pm & 7.00pm. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND 

NECK WARMERS 
on sale in the office for just 

$5.00. 

Ideal for (freezing cold days)   
And Riding, Cycling, Skiing 

Or just playing or working outside. 

 

This week we welcomed former student, Ewan McCloy, back to Avenel 
Primary School.  Ewan is currently undertaking work experience in the 
Gr 1-2 room. We hope you have enjoyed your time at Avenel Primary 
Ewan and wish you well in which ever career path you finally choose. 



AROUND THE ROOMS 
 

To ï Owen Smith 
 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK ï Congratulations to 
 

Maggie Aldridge ï for accuracy and enthusiasm when graphing data in maths. J 
Mae Goodman ï for her deep thinking and her ability to be reflective on her learning. J 
Oliver Davies ï for his leadership skills and his ability to lead a small group. J 
Hudson Black ï for giving 100% during maths sessions. J 
Flynn OõBrien ï for showing persistence during maths sessions. J 
Zoe Keamy-Saunders ï for engaging in mathematical discussions in a collaborative environment. J 
Ely Reid ï for the extra effort applied to his Design and Technology brief. J 
 

 
 
  
 

Finnegan Hull - For his increased focus and concentration when completing learning tasks. J 
Arden Reid - For his improved organisation, supporting him to be ready with his learning.  J 
Holly Williams - For her positive input during homegroup session. J 
Micah Padgett - For displaying the school value of Giving Something Back by taking on extra roles and responsibilities during the 
morning set up. J 

  


